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  This nice warm weather and recent sightings of the sun have me in a good 
mood and I hope its having the same effect on everyone. Just last week I had a report 
that most of the snow is gone in the U.P. and some of it is gone in Canada. Well you 
can’t have everything! Actually the news last night wasn’t too good with news of 
tornadoes touching down in Portland, Millington and other cities near by, I hope all of 
our G. W. friends and family are safe and sound.  
 Any Nascar race fans out there? What do you mean what’s “nascar”? Why it’s 
auto racing. Your district team has been working feverously day and night to build a 
winning entry, “right out of the box” for the directors challenge race to be held at the 
Region D Rally in Portland, Indiana this July 23rd to July 25th. We have pulled “no 
stops” to win this race and prove that Michigan is on top of Indiana and Ohio. If you 
doubt me, just look at the map. And “ no stops”? Yes it’s true, it has no brakes! If you 
think we are having fun with this, wait until you see us in Portland! While your at it, why 
not help us out with a $10.00 sponsorship for the car? The money we raise will be split 
50/50 between Region D and the District that wins the race. Please get a hold of your 
Assistant District Director or Chapter Director to forward donations and help us show 
Ohio and Indiana why we are on top.   
 Other Region news is that a new region director will be stepping up at the 
Rally. Most of the new team should be in place by that time also and it will be  

 a great opportunity for you to meet them. Here is a trivia question for you, what is the Region D motto? If you 
don’t know (most won’t without research) find out and let me know at Portland. 
 Speaking of Rallies, are you planning to attend Wing Ding in Huntsville, Alabama this year? September 
3rd thru the 5th, Labor Day weekend should be a great time to visit the area and see the space center. We need to 
take advantage of these wing dings that are on the east side of our nation as it is a little harder to go when they move 
it out West. Kim and I have reservations and are registered. We would like to know how many from Michigan are 
going so see if your CD will let our Assistant District Directors know and we can put together a guestament.   
 We have saved the best Rally in the region for August 20th to August 22 right here in Evart, Michigan. 
For you early birds, Thursday afternoon and evening you won’t want to miss an idea we have barrowed from 
Indiana and Ohio, a mystery dinner ride. 



The restaurant will have a menu to chose from but specialize in an all you can eat fish fry 9(cod) with col slaw and 
French fries for only $5.95 served family style. We will be limited to the first 85 guests. First group leaves at 4:30 
PM.  After dark, weather permitting, drive in movie night. Remember, you won’t be in a car with the windows steamed 
up, so keep your clothes on! Bring your bike or your lawn chairs, the pop corn is on us. We will move inside if it’s 
snowing or raining. Same thing, different movie Friday night. We have seminars through out both days, and the red 
cross blood mobile will be here for those willing to donate the gift of life. We are slowly gaining vendors including 
Michigan’s newest Honda Dealer, Nelson’s Speed Shop from Greenville,Michigan.  They have promised some show 
specials on accessories and have more new Gold Wings in stock than any other dealer in Michigan. They are working 
on providing some demo rides as well but it is pending Honda Corp. approval. The principal owner , Ed Richter, also 
owns Lakeside Motor sports in Mecosta and is well known to many of us in North West Michigan and brings many 
years of industry experience to us. Danielle, (Ed’s daughter and manager of the Greenville store) and her staff are 
excited to come to our Rally and we are excited to have them. 
 Things are a changing, come help us change them!  
 
Bob & Kim Scott 
District Directors 
 
 

    

   Instructional Design Evaluation and Advisory (IDEA) Team members  
 
 Have you designed education or training programs for adults before?  Were they outcome-based, activity-
driven training experiences--meaning they were designed to produce an increase in the skill level of the participant 
rather than just to disseminate information?  Did you design the program with a consideration as to how you were 
going to measure the effectiveness of that program?   
 Have you ever developed online training programs?  Do you have experience with e-learning or Learning 
Management Systems?   
 If you have any of the above experience or skills and are interested in being a part of a team to re-design and/
or update GWRRA’s existing training programs/seminars, and/or write new programs for our leaders and members, 
please send an email to Dottie Bahrenburg, Assistant Director of Training for Programs, at 
gwrra.training.dottie@outlook.com.  In the email, please answer the following questions: 

  
Name 
Member # 
Phone # 
GWRRA training & designing experience 
Outside of GWRRA training & designing experience 
Experience designing e-learning programs 
Do you have a sample of any programs you have written that we could review 
Why would you want to be part of our new design team?  
 
Thanks,  
Jack Warner 
GWRRA Deputy Director 
jwagner10@cox.net  

mailto:gwrra.training.dottie@outlook.com


Bob & Nancy Natter 

Southeast Section 

Bike Classifications 

 From Way down South.  
 Well I guess nobody took my suggestion about Mother Nature from my last article. I’ve heard that we have 
already received 66% more rain than normal. I know for a fact that Ohio received its fair share every evening at their 
rally. Nancy & I were there and one night we had to “batten down the hatches” and literally weigh down the Time Out 
camper, to keep it from blowing away. With Nancy’s stop on the way down and some good luck on the return home, 
we never had to pull out the rain gear while riding. That sure made it a lot better. We had a great time at the rally, 
visiting with friends and just plain relaxing.  
 Did you make it to Chapter J’s Burn Camp Challenge? If you did you were able to enjoy a great ride out there, 
great weather, great food and Louie! (the rest of the chapter too!) The bike games were fun and frustrating at the same 
time. But that’s why they put this on. It was a great time for a great cause. Thank you Chapter J for hosting the event to 
help the kids.  
 Still looking for some baseball players at our upcoming Michigan Rally, we’ve only had one person respond that 
they are interested. Either nobody reads my article or they don’t want to have some fun. Send me an email if you’re 
interested in being on the team. Remember, 1900’s rules, can’t get any simpler. See you in Portland at the Region D 
rally!  
 
Bob & Nancy Natter 
South Eastern Section 

    NEW REGION D DIRECTORS APPOINTED  

 Ray and Sandi Garris and Jack Wagner are happy to announce the appointment of Lloyd and Becky Glydewell 

as Region D Directors replacing Lee and Kay Tieche. This change will officially take place at the Region D Rally.  

 Lloyd and Becky are Life Members of GWRRA, having joined in 1992.  They have served in numerous 

positions at the Chapter, District and Region level including Chapter Educator, Assistant Chapter Director, Chapter 

Director (twice), Chapter MEC, Ohio Assistant and District Director. They are currently the Region D vendor 

coordinators.  They are both University Trainers and Level IV Master Tour Riders.  On a personal note Lloyd and 

Becky have been married 25 years, have 5 children and 15 grandchildren.  Please join us in congratulating Lloyd and 

Becky. Their contact info is: lglydewell@att.net  and phone numbers are: (937)-322-7156 Home and (937) 360-3191 

Cell. 

 We would also like to take this opportunity to thank Lee and Kay Tieche for all their service to the members of 

GWRRA as Region D Directors.  We wish them the very best and will look forward to seeing them "down the road.". 

  

Thank you,  

Ray and Sandi Garris 

mailto:lglydewell@att.net


            Frank & Debbie King        

            Northern Section 

       Editor / Special Projects

 From the Northern Snow Belt 
 Well it seems that just because we are having the time of our lives, days go by so fast. We 

have been camping and visiting Chapters all over Michigan, Going to gatherings, Campouts and next 

it will be to the South Western part.  

 Chapter J2’s campout was awesome over the weekend and lots of members 

and non members thought so, a bunch of motorcycle tent trailers were set up 

in the field right next to all the activities. Tons of gifts were given away for the 

Shamrock Auction (yes, they are the Shamrock chapter) and they even had their own 

models to bring the gifts around, now how's that for service… Phil & Char 

Smock’s granddaughter Breanna (Florida) on left and Frank & Debbie King’s 

granddaughter Regan Casey 212819-03 Chapter Q’s youngest member. Winners of the Raggedy 

Ann & Andy dolls were Kip & Janet Reed from Chapter Ontario H. 

 Now before I wonder off on the camping we are doing, I should tell you 

about the Slingshot Motorcycle that showed up at Chapter J2’s campout, AWESOME. 

 Grand Haven is our next stop now that Chapter J2 Campout is over, earlier we 

were over to Chapter Z Campout, Q2 BBQ, Chapter Y gathering, stayed 

over in West Branch and then over to Standish for a couple of weeks each. 

 We are testing out a new 5th Wheel as we run around Michigan, going to 

chapter gatherings is adding to all the fun. While we are getting used to the camper, something that we have never 

taken the time to do is sight see around this great state. I would never have thought their was this much stuff hiding 

around here, I didn’t have a clue and we are taking every opportunity to visit as many places as possible (Regan is with 

us).  

 More pic located on the next page and other info on upcoming campouts, rides and just good things. Well I 

should keep this to one page and let everyone go ride their bikes. Enjoy 

 

Frank & Debbie, King         Michigan Rally T-Shirts Polo Shirts  

Northern Section - 

Editor 

  

 





      Ken & Patti Kintner 

Web Master 

COY Coordinators 

 Hope you are all having a great riding season.  I know it seems like every time I want to get on the bike  
for daily travels it is raining or the forecast is for rain. So I’m ready for that sunny day to take a ride! 
 Please check your chapter websites for accuracy. if there are things that need to be updated or corrected  
let your CD or chapter webmaster know so they can get corrected. CDs, if your chapter doesn’t have a webmaster  
I can make the changes on the site for you – just let me know. Also check the links to your chapter newsletter  
to make sure they are working. And remember if you try to view a new newsletter and still see the last month - you  
might have to delete your temporary internet files and clear out your browser’s temp files before you see the current 
month. Since the chapter newsletters use the same file name forever your computer may still have the old one in 
memory until you clear it out. 
 Make sure your chapter Couples of the Year are planning to be at Closing Ceremony of the Michigan 
Rally. This is always an exciting time when we all get to see them walk in with their Chapter Directors, line up, and 
pass the microphone to introduce the couples. 
 The Region D Rally is coming up and you won’t want to miss the free seminars! They have a full schedule  
of Fun Safety and Knowledge all lined up so don’t miss it. If you haven’t sent in your registration for the Region D 
Rally please do it today! The deadline to mail it in is July 6th! Please be there at the Couple of the Year Selection to 
support our MICHIGAN COUPLE, Bob & Marcia Kinsey! We wish them the best of luck and know they have a 
great history with our GWRRA family and could advance all the way thru the Couple of the Year Program. Please be 
there to support them! 
 Have a safe trip to where ever the road takes you!  
 
Ken & Patti Kintner,   
MI District Trainers  
Webmaster 



Cheryl & Randy Wiggins 

Michigan District MEC 

 Chapter N out of Muskegon MI decided for their 30th Anniversary to ride the Natchez Trace. Randy and I 
were able to accompany them and we just got back. It was a lot of fun, miles, and camaraderie all packed into 7 days.  
There were 8 people on 5 bikes: 2 two wheelers, two trikes and one bike with a sidecar. We traveled approximately 
2300 miles round trip.  
 The morning we left it was 64 degrees with spotty rain. When we arrived at the beginning of the Trace the 
temperature had increased over 30 degrees to a mild 97, so needless to say it was a little warm. We visited many sites 
along the Trace including the Meriwether Lewis Memorial, a Tobacco barn, Cypress Swamp and a man made stone 
wall that measured 4 feet wide by four feet tall and ran two and a half miles. It was all built by hand without the use of 
cement or mortar by a gentleman in honor of his Great Grandmother who survived the Trail of Tears. We visited with 
this man for about half an hour and he had a very nice story to tell about his great grandmother and his 35 year work 
on the wall. He was very interesting and his work was more than impressive. Any one making this trip in the future 
this is definitely worth the stop. The wall is not featured in any of the Trace maps, it is off mile marker 338 on the east 
side less than half a mile. 
  We stayed the night in Tupelo MS and met with Chapter N from Mississippi, they are known as TNT (The N 
Team). We rode with TNT to one of the restaurants they go to on their dinner rides. So we had 2 Chapter N's on a 
dinner ride. They were a very fun group and it was a Fun night having dinner with them and riding with them. One of 
their members was gracious enough at the end of the evening to ride us back to our hotel so that we did not get lost.  
 From Tupelo we continued on the Trace to Natchez MS for a total ride on the Trace of 444 miles. We ended 
up changing some of our plans and heading directly home from there so that we could stay ahead of the remains of 
Tropical Storm Bill which had moved into Texas about the time we got to Natchez. After three days of riding we 
missed most of the rains with just getting a little wet on our last day of travel through Indiana.  
 One thing I noticed on this trip was the difference in road kill. I know a strange thing to talk about but there is 
a big difference. Up here we see turtles, squirrels, raccoons, and a lot of deer. Down in Mississippi and Louisiana we 
saw a lot of armadillos, some snakes, deer and two alligators, one was about 4 feet long.  
 Our trip, while fun, was not without mishap. We experienced one lost trailer, one overfilled fuel tank, one 
dumped bike parked on too much of a slope, one broken trunk latch and one of our riders ran over a squirrel leaving 
more road kill.  You all know who you are. 
 We did meet up with some bad traffic as we sat on I 40 traveling from Memphis to West Memphis in a traffic 
jam for about 30 minutes, but the worst traffic we had was when we returned to Michigan and traveled US 31 from 
Holland to Muskegon. It was stop and go, bumper to bumper and a lot of backups due to construction and accidents. 
 If your chapter is planning a big ride even to Wing Ding this year have you thought about meeting up with a 
Chapter from another state, maybe one with the same Chapter designation as yours? It was a lot of fun and the patrons 
of the restaurants were very interested in the two groups meeting and asked lots of questions about GWRRA. The 2 
N's sat around talking all through the evening like long lost friends even though we had just met.   
  
Cheryl and Randy Wiggins  
MI-N MEC  



Chapter N Ride to Natchez Trace Parkway 



Chapter N Ride to Natchez Trace Parkway 









                                                                                   

 Soo Locks & Northern Section Campout 

                              Friday & Saturday August 7/8, 2015 

     Aune-Osborn Campground, Sault Sainte Marie, Michigan 
 

  

 Friday Dinner—Burgers, Brats, Potato & Macaroni Salads, Dessert & more 6 ish pm           

 Saturday Breakfast- Pancakes, Scrambled Eggs, Sausage, Coffee, Juice & more 7:30-8:30am           

 Dinner— Spaghetti & Meatballs, Tossed Salad, Coffee, Dessert & more            6 ish pm          

 Sunday Light Breakfast – Muffins, Rolls, Coffee, Juice                        Early till 9am 

                                                                                      Total Food Cost $35.00 per person 

 Saturday 10:00am to 3:30pm,  

 Ride 1) Iroquois Lighthouse, Whitefish Point Lighthouse, Edmond Fitzgerald Museum and  

  Spectacle Lake Lookout. 

 Ride 2) Heading to DeTour Lighthouse, thru Trout Lake and back on Salt Point Road to      

               Spectacle Lake Lookout. 

 Chinese Raffle and 50/50 will be conducted, Bon Fire every night… 

 Saturday light parade at dusk and maybe a surprise or two. 

                 Reservations: Mail form to Frank King for lot assignment, Pay 1st day only $31 then pay Campground 

 upon arrival for the rest of the nights (Credit Cards Accepted) (dump station on site) Bike tenting $29 a 

 night per site, doubling up permitted (Electric-Water all sites) 

 

 Hotel: Kewadin Casino blocked off rooms at $75 per room, King or 2 Queens, per room per day. 

 (800) 539-2346 and use Reservation code #6355. 
 

 Diving Directions from South: I-75 North exit 394, turn left (Overpass) to first stop (Portage Ave), turn 

 right go 3.8 miles to Aune–Osborn Campground on left; watch/ look for signs. 
 

 from West: US-2 East or M-28 East to I-75 North, Follow Directions from South. 
 

 GPS: Aune Osborn Campground: 906-632-3268 / 1225 Riverside Dr, Sault MI 49783         

 On St Mary’s River between Canada & United States, enjoy ships from all over the world, ferries,  

 personnel water crafts, fishing & so much more for you to see… 

 

    Frank King -- 906-440-2133 or fking72@hotmail.com 

mailto:fking72@hotmail.com


           Soo Locks Campout              

 Northern Section Campout & Registration  
 

     Name_____________________________________ 

     Address___________________________________ 

     City____________________________State__________Zip Code___________ 

     Phone_________________Email______________________Chapter________ 

     Sharing Camping- Motorcycle Camper_______Yes  /  No________________ 

     Number Attending___________________________________________ X $35 =_$______ 

     Camping- 1st night required more nights Payable to Campground --------------- _$ 31.00_ 

                                                                                mail to address below.         Total _$______  

     Lot Size needed- RV, 5th wheel, Travel Trailer____________Feet long. 

     Check in Date___________________Check out Date____________________ 

     Staying at Hotel -_________  

  

        Saturday night light show parade at 8:30pm, Don’t miss this 

                                                                                                      

        

                      Come join us for fun 

                                    Floyd Bricker – 906-632-0910 or fbricker@sbcglobal.net 

                                    Frank King –--- 906-440-2133 or fking72@hotmail.com 

Make check payable to; Chapter Q  

Mail Check to;  

Frank King 

Chapter Q 

510 E 10th Ave 

Sault Sainte Marie, MI 49783 

   

mailto:fbricker@sbcglobal.net
mailto:fking72@hotmail.com








   G.W.R.R.A.    

Chapter H-Ontario 

Knights Of  The Hatchet 

Presents Our 20th Anniversary Campout 

Place: Point Des Chenes Campground Sault Ste Marie Ontario Canada P6A-5K6  

Address; 57 Des Chenes Drive #705-779-2696, Open for bookings May 11, 2015 

Date: Friday, Saturday September 11th 12th. 2015 

Contact Persons: Dale Page, dalepage@sympatico.ca #{705}779-2166                             

     Cindy Page, msg2shoes@gmail.com #{705}779-2166  

Friday Night Supper: Burgers & various Salads $7.50 A Person. 

Saturday Morning: Pancake Breakfast $5.00 A Person 

Saturday Supper: boasted chicken & Potatoes, Penne & meatballs, salad and 

bread, Coffee Tea & Water $15.00 a person all the meals will be at the 

campground.  

Camping: The Chapter has rented 12 sites with water & power for a cost of 

$40.00 a night but bring a friend and double up on a site and split the cost. 

These 12 sites will be booked through the chapter so please contact  Dale or 

Cindy Page if you require one of these sites. If you require a Site for a larger unit 

these will be available through the campground at 705-779-2696 The 

Campground opens May 11th.  

For those who don't camp there are lots of motels & hotels. If you require a list 

please Phone or E-Mail Me and I will send you a list. 



   G.W.R.R.A.   

Over the past 20 years Chapter H-Ontario has inducted over 400 G.W.R.R.A. 

Members into our Knights Of The Hatchet ceremony. WE are inviting all the past 

Knights to come back and help us celebrate our 20th anniversary by bringing a 

new member to our Secret Knights Of The Hatchet ceremony. 

So come on down and enjoy some Northern Ontario Hospitality and meet some 

old friends and maybe make some new ones. Chapter H-Ontario members are 

looking forward to seeing everyone at our Campout. 

The Chapter needs to know if you are planning on attending by Sept 4th 2015 as 

We require numbers for the caterer. So if you are attending the campout please 

contact Cindy or Dale Page.  

 

                    







       MICHIGAN EVENTS 

JULY 2015 

DATE    EVENT   CHAPTER  PLACE 

July 1    Dominion Day      Canada 

July 4    Independence Day     USA 

July 18    Pig in the Park   Chapter N  Fruitport, MI 

July 23-25   Rally    Region D  Portland, Indiana 47371 

July 24-25   Campout   Chapter Y  Harrison, MI 

July 31Aug 1        East Section Campout  

AUGUST 

Aug 7/8   Northern Section Campout      Chapter Q  Sault Ste Marie, MI  

Aug 21-22   Michigan Rally   Michigan District Evart, Michigan  

SEPTEMBER 

Sept 3-6   Wing Ding   GWRRA  Huntsville, AL 

Sept 26    Fall Fest   Region D  Greensburg, Indiana  

Sept 26    Fall Fest   Region D  Greensburg, Indiana  

Oct 24    5 Day Cruise   Region D  Princess Cruise Line 

           Ft Lauderdale, FL 

 

 

   



MICHIGAN DISTRICT TEAM 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

BOB & KIM SCOTT                        DURAND & LORALEE BENJAMIN Jr 

Michigan District Directors     Michigan District Treasurer 

bobscott@ejourney.com                           dbenjaminjr12@gamil.com 

Phone 989-426-3828      Phone 810-245-3652 

 

BOB & NANCY NATTER     FRANK & DEBBIE KING   

Assistant District Directors     Assistant District Directors 

Southeast Section       Northern Section 

Bike Classification                                                  Editor/ Special Projects 

Rnatter@comcast.net     fking72@hotmail.com  

Phone 734-421-8250      Phone (906) 440-2133/ 906-632-6644 

 

BILL & LINDA DIFFIN     ROB & PAM ROBINSON   

Assistant District Directors     Assistant District Directors   

West Section       East Central Section    

Goodies       Vendors    

micouple2013@gmail.com     bjr365@comcast.net 

Phone 810-397-1812      Phone 248-255-5859 

 

KEN & PATTI KINTNER        CHERYL & RANDY WIGGINS 

Webmaster and COY Coordinators    Member Enhancement Coordinator 

District Trainers      cwiggi@comcast.net  

ken@vplenawee.com       Phone 231-557-4792 

Phone 517-265-2667 

 

BOB & MARCIA KINSEY                   RICK ANDREEN            

2015 Michigan Couple of the Year    District Rider Educator 

rkinsey@tc3net.com                             miridered@yahoo.com    

Phone     `    Phone   

 

DENNIS & FELICIA SCHULTE               

Assistant District Riders Educators                 

felicia@glis.net                  

Phone  989-269-3998 

 

         

mailto:dbenjaminjr12@gamil.com
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